
 

Belleville Henderson Central School 

PTO Meeting Minutes 

May 8, 2018 

 

 

 

Janelle Hodge - President     Kim Gordinier - Vice President 

Lori Redden - Secretary     Kim Gehrke - Treasurer 

 
Members in Attendance: Carrie Eastman, Nicole Billman, Linsey Tiller, Rhonda Dudley, Crystal Dewitt, 

Robin Disbro, Rebecca Eastman, Betsy Wood, Rhonda Hubbard, Kristine Maloney, Kate Costello, Eric 

Vaughn, Heather McNitt, Elaine Streeter, Kelly Richmond, Kim Gordinier, Janelle Hodge, Karen Scoville, 

Kim Gehrke, Sara Gleason, and Lori Redden 

 

Meeting Called to Order in the Library @ 6:35pm 

 

Old Business: 

 

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes from Aprils's meeting were reviewed by all in attendance.  Eric Vaughn made 

a motion to accept the minutes.  Kate Costello seconded the motion.  One correction of Rhonda Hubbard 

instead of Rhonda Dudley for the scholarship committee. 

 

Memberships:  Lori reported 40 paid members representing:  7 seniors and 12 teachers - 5 being eligible for 

scholarships. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Kim  reported:  $1,862.33 in checking, $7,395.82 in savings, $446 in petty cash and 

$6,647.02 in Kris Kringle.  Rebecca Eastman made a motion to accept the report and Elaine Streeter seconded 

the motion. 

 

Box Tops:  Janelle reported that she is currently waiting for a $200.00 check to arrive. 

 

Self Defense Course: Dates that were picked were already booked per Kristine Maloney.  We will have to 

table until next fall and setup Fall dates with Mr. Storey.  

 

Fundraisers:   

Raffle Tickets - Janelle stated that she wanted to clarify that the $975.00 that was deposited was not all profit.  

Our expenses from the items raffled off needed to be subtracted from that amount to be our true profit.  Kim 

Gehrke did not have the exact numbers but guessimated that we had at least $400.00 in expenses. 

 

Discount Cards - (Betsy Wood,Chairman) - Stated that there is no deadline to sell the cards as they are good 

for 1 year.  Kelly Richmond and Lindsey Tiller offered to sell cards at the grandparent show - one for parent 

viewing and one for the grandparent showing - Betsy will need to just fill out a building use form so there is a 

table and chair available to use. 

 

Kids Night Out - C. Eastman/K. Costello - May 18th - After last meeting, Janelle, Carrie and Kate were 

able to meet with Mr. Storey and were able to pick a date to hold this event after all.  It will be held from 6 to 

9pm.  Setup will be after school or at 5/5:30pm if it is raining.  The money issue we had last night will not be 
an issue this time as there will be a money table and money will be in envelopes w/ the students names on 

them.  For pick up - they are going to use walkie talkies instead of student runners. 



 

Army Band Show (elementary) - This topic will be tabled until next year.  Fall is a possibility but the 

Christmas show last year was a big hit as well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Officers Positions: 

NOMINEES: 

President:   Carrie Eastman - nominated by Nicole Billman & Betsy Wood 

  Kim Gordinier - nominated by Karen Scoville & Robin Disbro 

 

Vice Present: Janelle Hodge - nomiated by Rhonda Dudley & Crystal Dewitt 

  Rebecca Eastman - nomiated by Rhonda Hubbard - Declined Offer 

 

Secretary: Betsy Wood - nominated by Rhonda Hubbard & Eric Vaughn   

  Lori Redden - Nominated by Nicole Billman - Not Eligible per By-Laws 

 

Treasurer: Eric Vaughn - nominated by Kate Costello & Carrie Eastman 

  Rhonda Hubbard - nomiated by Betsy Wood & Robin Disbro 

 

NEW OFFICERS: 

PRESIDENT - CARRIE EASTMAN 

VICE PRESENT - JANELLE HODGE 

SECRETARY - BETSY WOOD 

TREASURER - ERIC VAUGHN 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Staff Appreciation - May 7 - May 11.  Mac n Cheese Luncheon Fri, May 11th. 

 

 
May - Honor/Effort Certificates - May 22nd - Have been printed and are done.  Gehrke/Gordinier to 

present at banquet. 

 

 

May ater 15th- Scholarship Committee Meeting - Just a reminder.  Amount of money to be used on 

Scholarships to be determined by the executive committee. 

 

 
June - Belleville Field Days - Sat. June 9th - Sign up for Junior Class by June 1st.  Gordinier contacted class 

advisors Colby/Winters.  Junior Class will get $150.00 if juniors participate. 

 

June - End of Year Awards - Michelle Morales contacted Janelle.  She informed her to contact Kim Gehrke.  

To date there has been no contact, Kim Gehrke to contact Michelle Morales tomorrow. 

 

June - Graduation - Present Scholarships - June 24 @ 2pm.  A motion was made by Eric Vaughn and 
seconded by Rhonda Dudley that two people from the board should present the awards at Graduation. 

 



New Business:   

 

 

 

 

 

Next Meeting:   TBA 

 

Meeting Adjourned:  7:30pm 

 

 

 

 


